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BULLETIN NO. 1131 
 

Updates to the Manual of Administrative Procedures  
 

Chapter X – Servicing Carrier and Exclusive Representative Producer 
Standards and Forms  

 
 

 Chapter X – Servicing Carrier and Exclusive Representative Producer Standards and Forms has 
been updated to reflect changes to the standards for the verification of application of drivers’ licenses 
approved by the Governing Committee on December 4, 2020.  The revisions ensure procedures consistent 
with the Registry of Motor Vehicle’s Driver Manual indicating that foreign drivers are eligible for 
placement in the commercial automobile residual market with a valid foreign driver’s license.  Additionally, 
the Non-Fleet Private Passenger Type Certification Form has been updated to collect the expiration date of 
the foreign licenses.  Note that the amendment to the Non-Fleet Private Passenger Type Certification was 
placed on file by the Division of Insurance on December 14, 2020.  Please refer to Commercial Lines Notice 
No. 141, dated December 16, 2020 for further information. 
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